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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 26 September 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, September 26, 2011 at 8:02 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Lawrence La Ronde 
Everett Merrill
  
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator




Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:

Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mrs. Forbes.        

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that the proposed commercial vehicle ordinance will put more vehicles on borough streets.  He stated his displeasure with section “c” which allows for government vehicles to be brought home.  He proposed further explanation for the terms “locked and secured” as it may lead to enforcement issues and stressed his concerns about the removal of the weight restrictions from the ordinance.  Finally, he questioned who may enforce the ordinance besides law enforcement and the zoning officer.  
Mr. Bernstein thanked Mr. D’Amore for his comments.  He explained that at some point, everybody involved has to make an interpretation based upon enforcement.  The ultimate desire is to limit the amount of commercial vehicles parked on the streets and in driveways.  
Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that he is pleased with the ordinance including a definition of the term driveway.  He requested that the term secured be defined as well and stressed the need to include weight restrictions.
The speaker proposed the consideration of alternate side of the street parking so as not to hinder snow removal on borough streets.  Mr. Bernstein explained that there is a weight limit in place for commercial vehicles on borough streets.  He commented that the term secured will be removed.  The Council President advised that the commercial vehicle ordinance would be placed on the agenda for the second meeting in October.  Mr. Hollod explained that alternate side of the street parking prohibitions would be addressed in a forthcoming ordinance.

Robert Lang, 216 Sandford Avenue, North Plainfield, announced his concerns with the amount of vehicles being parking on Sandford Avenue by possible bus commuters.  Finding parking on the street is increasingly difficult.  He stressed his concerns about further complications once there is snow on the ground.         
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Sharing of Municipal Court Administrator and Support Services – 
M.G.  Mayor Giordano explained the resolution which was previously discussed in an executive session at the last meeting.  The Council of the Borough of Watchung approved this agreement last Thursday evening and the signing will be held at the Watchung Municipal Court if it should pass tonight.  Council President Stabile offered his congratulations to the Mayor.   

2.  
Public Works Joint Purchasing Agreement with Morris County – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained this is the renewal of an agreement which has been in place for several years.  This agreement allows for the Borough to benefit from cooperative pricing.  
3.
Rescue Squad Update - F.S.S.  Capt.  Lawrence   Lee   was    present, and announced that the Rescue Squad had gained five new members.  The Squad is currently looking into expanding the cadet program with North Plainfield High School which would allow students to gain college credits and letters of recommendation.  

Ms. Elisa Nazir detailed future lesson plans.  Upon clearance of the building, work began with St. Barnabas Hospital to implement in-house education for the squad members.  A curriculum is being developed which will include cold weather care for seniors and eventually specialized pediatric training.  Captain Lee advised that the Squad is involved in a range of regional services.  Members remained on duty at headquarters for forty-eight hours during Hurricane Irene.  The only accessible hospital at the time was Overlook in Summit.  The absence of Muhlenberg as a full-service hospital is clearly a disadvantage.  Due to conditions created by Hurricane Irene, hospitals in New Brunswick, Edison and Somerville were effectively inaccessible.

Captain Lee reported that the new ambulance is being shipped from Florida.  They are looking to provide transportation from the hospitals for Borough residents.  The Council President questioned the call volume in the Rescue Squad’s report.  It was determined that the Council had received the wrong report from the squad, and Capt. Lee apologized for the error.   The Council President indicated his dissatisfaction with the Squad’s repeated inability to provide the Governing Body with consistently timely and accurate financial details.  Further, he feared that the town’s financial support of the Squad amounted to good money after bad.  He added that their recent acquisition of a new ambulance could be supported, since, if they defaulted, the vehicle would accrue to the fire department.  

Financial Manager Thushan Nithiananthan discussed the Squad’s fundraising efforts.


Councilwoman Forbes expressed her concerns about their fundraising, saying that they needed better advice.  Ms. Nazir indicated that they had consulted with a development director who provided concrete documentation they could use.  Mrs. Forbes rejoined that fundraising is always more effective when it supports a specific goal or object.

The Council President asked about the Squad’s command structure, noting that Captain Lee’s sister had apparently been picked to run the Squad.  Ms. Nazir replied that she also was running a non-profit turn-around that had failed.  Councilman Merrill assured that the Council wanted to see the Squad succeed, but they appeared to have fumbled on the 10 yard line.


Capt. Lee asked about the Council’s vision for the Squad, adding that they enjoy universal respect and are serving the public.  He felt that the town was only supporting the fire department.  Acknowledging that the Squad had celebrated its sixtieth anniversary last year, the Council President commented that the Council did not want to see the money wasted, but did want them to right the ship.  


Mrs. Forbes assured that the Squad had to tighten its financial picture and that they would do well to spend some productive time with Mr. DeBlasio.  Ms. Nazir added that the Squad needed positive reinforcement, affirming that they had successfully turned around a FEMA grant.


Mr. Nithiananthan said that he had been in touch with Mr. DeBlasio, while the Mayor indicated his desire to be on hand when the two of them actually hold a meeting.  He added that the Borough would need to know when the Squad’s ambulance is actually out of service so that coverage can be provided.  


Council agreed to entertain another report from the Squad at the November 14th meeting of the Council.


4.  
2011 Council Meeting Calendar – F.S.S.  Council President Stabile announced that due to the observance of Columbus Day, the first meeting in October will be rescheduled for Tuesday, October 11, 2011.


5.
Approval to submit a grant application and execute a grant contract with New Jersey Department of Transportation for the Belmont Avenue Improvements project – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution would allow for the submitting of a grant application for the Belmont Avenue improvements.  The estimated cost of the project is $320,000 and there are hopes to put it out to bid next year.  
OLD BUSINESS: 
1.
Commercial Vehicle Ordinance – F.S.S.  Council President Stabile explained that the Council now has an updated draft ordinance in hand.  Certain Borough streets already have weight restrictions in place and the term “secured” will be eliminated.  Mr. Bernstein suggested withdrawing the original commercial vehicle ordinance introduced at the last meeting by resolution. The revised edition of the commercial vehicle ordinance may be introduced on October 11 and the second reading would occur on October 24 or November 14.  The Council President voiced his desire to adopt the ordinance in October.  Mr. Bernstein advised of the need to reject currently published Ordinance No.11-09 in tonight’s regular meeting.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None. 
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 9:32 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

09/26/11


